
 

 

 

City Hall        July 5, 2022 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, July 5, 2022 at 
6:00 pm by Mayor James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Taylor Morelli and Toby McCullough. Todd Reeves 
was absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik, Doug French and Jason Connell. 
 
Taylor Morelli was sworn in as councilmember. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the June 20, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Dan 
Glotzbach and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $1,001.49 EFTPS-FICA   $1,940.60 
 EMPower Retirement        447.00 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       491.85 
 KP & F       1,238.72 Alan Zlatnik     1,450.83 
 Tracey Taylor         893.12 KPERS      1,287.07 
 Lisa Stum      1,189.74 Michael Kirk     1,237.65 
 Randall Anderson        821.72 Douglas Schreiner         73.99 
 Jason Connell      1,021.67 Harry Hammer III       289.14 
 Tina Dick         494.31 Trent Stanley     1,480.54 
 Jacob Akin           93.04 A T & T Mobility        391.68 
 Amazon.com           12.29 Bank of the Flint Hills         33.90 
 KTA Tolls           16.30 Lands End Business Outfitters      332.64 
 Sam’s Club             7.38 Alan Streit        507.92 
 James Meyer         554.10 Allison Foley          75.15 
 Ann Broxterman          75.15 Aramark        221.85 
 Brad & Jamie Heydenrieich         75.15 Core & Main LP        433.14 
 Deran Kokenge           75.15 Dianne Campbell         75.15 
 Edwards Chemical     1,456.02 Guard Sales Co., Inc.       263.60 
 Hamm Inc.         460.81 John Cox          75.15 
 Julie Watson           75.00 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.          9.60 
 London Phelps           75.00 Loren A. Falk          75.15 
 Lowe’s Business Account         30.32 Luis & Sharon Diaz         75.15 
 Misti Perry           75.00 Norma Cable          75.15 
 Pace Analytical Services, LLC       358.38 Richard Woodring         75.00 
 Rita Perine           75.00 Rossville Auto Supply       442.55 



 Samantha Holst           75.15 Schulte Supply Inc.       999.50 
 Shanna Perine           75.00 St Marys Computers & Printing        40.00 
 Stacy Quinones           75.00 Terri VandeVlede         75.00 
 Traci Pletcher           75.00 Universal Chemical LLC       626.46 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        233.24 AFLAC         490.28 
 Wesley Morelli           75.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept   7,216.16 
 William & Kay Sullivan          75.00 WTC      1,010.92  
 U.S. Post Office             7.38 Zachary Quiett          75.00 
 Zoom Video Communications Inc.        14.99 Sam’s Club        197.36 
 TOTAL     33,746.44 
  
Motion by Trish Heim to pay bills as presented totaling $33,746.44 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve agenda as presented was seconded by Trish Heim and carried.  
 
Doug French was present and provided information on the name “Toadstrangler” and detailed his support of the 
community. Following discussion motion by Trish Heim to proceed with contract for exercise trail using name of 
“Toadstrangler Trail” was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Council reviewed draft of 2023 budget and expressed desire to have 2023 mil levy stay same as 2022.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he had received email from McGuire Iron confirming that repair to 
spot identified on water storage tank would be done at later date. Payment has been forwarded to McGuire Iron 
for painting of storage tank. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik noted that Catron Construction would begin repairs to park shelter house as soon as 
materials arrive. Repairs should be completed before Tall Corn Festival celebration. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik noted that speed limit sign along E. Perry Street had not been installed yet as someone 
keeps removing location flag placed for line locates.  
 
Council inquired about tires on railroad tracks east of police station. Superintendent Zlatnik to check. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell presented information on code compliance issues and noted that dumpsters would be 
delivered to the police station on July 8th for use by residents. 
 
Toby McCullough reported on progress of stone for south city limit sign. 
 
Mayor appointed Taylor Morelli as park commissioner. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve appointment was 
seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Brooke Hase was present and requested permission to license more than 3 dogs at 610 Pearl. Following 
discussion council denied request to allow 4 dogs and advised that after all dogs reach 6 months of age only 3 
may remain at 610 Pearl. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


